RESPONSE

QUESTION NO. CR-309

Describe AEP’s and CSW’s policies on meter re-reads.

RESPONSE NO. CR-309

AEP policy on meter re-reads: 

AEP does not have a formal policy on meter re-reads.  There are several practices that AEP uses to determine whether or not a re-read is necessary:

1)
When the meter reader enters a reading to the handheld unit, if the reading is outside the parameters established for that account (MACSS - the company's computerized customer accounting system, calculates parameters for each account based on prior usage), the unit signals the reader at that time.  The reader then verifies the reading and enters it again.

2)
When a customer contacts AEP to question the accuracy of a bill, Customer Services employees look at the use history on the account.  If the reading appears to be obviously outside of the normal usage, a corrected bill is issued.  (Generally, a reading of 10,000 kWh over or under is automatically corrected.)  

3)
If the usage looks abnormal for the account, the Customer Services employee asks the customer if they would like to read their meter themselves, and supply the reading to the Company. 

4)
The Customer Services employee may also ask the customer if they would like to be sent a meter reading card and if they would like to mail back the reading.  If so, a card, with instructions and on how to read the meter is sent to the customer. 

5)
If the customer does not want to read their meter, the Customer Services employee initiates an investigation order to obtain a re-read or check read by a field employee (Meter Reader or Customer Services Specialist).
CSW Policy:

There is no formal policy in place for meter re-reads.  However, an informal policy is when an error is found in a meter reading, either by CSW personnel or by the customer, an appropriate course of action is taken.

If by looking at usage patterns, it can be determined that an obvious error has occurred, a corrected bill is issued without the necessity for a reread.

If there is not an obvious error, or if the customer requests, a reread will be done.  If it is determined there was an error, a corrected bill is issued.
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